
D 
ear Parents/Caregivers, 
 
 

Principal’s Report 

A GREAT TERM OF LEARNING 

Term 1 has absolutely flown past. The students have engaged with their learning and 

worked incredibly hard all term. They are to be congratulated for their efforts. I would 

like to thank the hardworking staff for another great term of work and making Schofields 

Public School a great place to teach and learn. Finally, thank you to parents, caregivers, 

families and community members for their continuing support and contributions to the 

school, particularly during this time of ever changing COVID guidelines and restrictions.  

I would like to wish everyone a relaxing and safe Easter break. Students return on Tues-

day, 20 April. 

EASTER HAT PARADE 

The students and staff enjoyed a fun-filled Easter Hat Parade yesterday. Creativity and 

artistic flair were on display in abundance. Well done to all the students for their great 

work. Thank you to Ms Harul and the Year 1 team for their coordination of this event.  

We also announced the winners of the P&C Easter Guessing competition. Thank you to 

our wonderful P&C and Gemma Smith in particular for making this fun-filled activity 

available to the students. A photo gallery is included later in the newsletter. 

JELLYBEAN GUESSING COMPETITION 

Winner:         Krishav Year 4 

Runners Up:  Kirralee Year 5 

                      Alyssa Year 5 

                     Ashar Year 2 

EASTER EGG GUESSING COMPETITION 

Winner:         Vaishnavi Year 2 

Runners Up: Ryan Kindergarten 

                      Henry Year 5 

                     Alyssa Year 5 
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Dates to Remember 

 
Thu, 1 Apr - Last day Term 1 
 
Mon, 19 Apr - Staff Development 
Day 
 
Tue, 20 April - First day Term 2 
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P&C 

Congratulations to our new P&C executive for 2021. I look forward to another productive year. The P&C executive 

team is shown below: 

President:  Fiona Watson  

Vice President: Amba McCrudden  

Treasurer: Jessica Wanders  

Secretary: Annemarie Herrmann  

P&C Subcommittee Co-ordinator Positions  

Fundraising Co-ordinator: Gemma Smith 

Fundraising Committee:  Belinda Malec, Kim Verheyen, Jordan Kaey 

Banking Co-ordinator: Kim Verheyen  

Disco Co-ordinator: Belinda Malec  

The next P&C meeting will be held on Monday, 3 May at 7pm. It would be great to see as many people as possible at 

this meeting. I will include in my report a review of the new 2021-2024 School Improvement Plan, which is availa-

ble for viewing on our school website. 

OPPORTUNITY CLASSES 2022 

Opportunity classes located in government primary schools cater for academically gifted Year 5 and Year 6 students 

with high potential. These classes help students to learn by grouping them with students of similar ability, using spe-

cialised teaching methods and educational materials at the appropriate level. 

The High Performing Students Team administers the opportunity class placement process.  

Parents normally apply when students are in Year 4. Students who are placed then attend the opportunity class full 

time in Years 5 and 6 at the primary school with an opportunity class. It is a two-year placement program. In the ma-

jority of cases, students who accept a place in an opportunity class will leave their current school to attend the school 

with an opportunity class. 

Application information 

Online applications for Year 5 placement in an opportunity class in 2022 open on Tuesday, 20 April 2021 and close 

on Friday, 7 May 2021. Late applications cannot be accepted. 

The Opportunity Class Placement Test will be held on Wednesday, 21 July 2021. 

Read Applying for Year 5 entry to an opportunity class in 2022 (attached to this newsletter) for information about the 

process and important dates. 

Further information available at: 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-5 
An intention to apply note has been sent home with each Year 4 student. Please return this note by Friday, 23 April.  

 

 

 

 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-5
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Please follow the road rules. An explanation of the road signs 

and the penalties for offences are included to the left. 

 

Please move forward as far as possible at the kiss and drop. 

 

On the corner of St Albans Road and Lambeth Road (to the 

right and to the left) there is a new yellow line  on the road 

which indicates it is a clearway. Police have been fining people 

for parking in this clearway. 

COURTESY TO OUR NEIGHBOURS 

Please be courteous 

to our neighbours 

by not blocking 

driveways.  Black-

town Council has 

clearly marked the 

road, as indicated 

in the photograph, 

showing the area 

where parking is prohibited.  If you park in this area you are 

actually blocking two driveways.  Riverstone Police have been 

contacted and will be making extra patrols around the school 

during mornings and afternoons. 

. 

GENERAL NEWS 

IDENTIFICATION  

Occasionally there is a need for parents to collect their children early from school which requires the office staff to 
check parents identity.  As a matter of course please ensure you have photo ID e.g. Driver's Licence with you when 
you visit the office. 

LOST PROPERTY 

The lost property basket is now located outside the school admin building. Please clearly label your children’s be-

longings as there are quite a few items in lost property without names. 

K-12 UNIFORM SHOP UPDATE 

All items from the uniform range are in stock except sizes 4K, 6K ,8K, 10K ,12K in the polo shirt.  

How to order -  https://www.k12uniformstore.com.au/sps/  

All orders received before 9am on Tuesday are delivered to the school weekly on a Wednesday after 2pm.  

Should parents wish to exchange items they must send in the completed Exchange form with the item to the office 

and correct fitting items will be sent to the school for the next delivery, if in stock.  

GLASS BOTTLES AND CONTAINERS 

We have had an increasing number of students bring glass containers and bottles to school, this is very dangerous 

because if these are dropped they will smash. Please do not send glass containers or bottles to school. 

https://www.k12uniformstore.com.au/sps/
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"Schofields Public School’s newsletter contains paid advertisements which assist with the cost of publication. 
The publication of such advertisements does not imply endorsement or recommendation of any product or 

service by the NSW Department of Education or Schofields Public School”. 
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